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September has been a very busy month, but now routines are established, and
things seem to be running smoothly. Our teachers are beginning the development of
our 2023-2024 Student Success Plan. A Literacy and Math Goal will be chosen and
strategies will be developed to advance student academic achievement in these
areas. Our Wellness Goal this year is focused on relationship building (with students
and with each other) and communication.

 
A lead team has been identified and will be receiving professional development to
support Restorative Practices in the classroom and school community on October
11&18. This is exciting!

Each month in our newsletter going forward, we will be highlighting activities
happening in our beautiful classrooms.
 
Another “new” idea we have implemented is weekly staff shout outs which are
shared in our internal weekly “In the Know” every Monday morning. We will be
starting weekly student shout outs next week as well, these will be shared on the tv
in the school cafetorium each week.
 
School announcements are read each morning and posted daily on the school tv.
Our goal is to also have these added to the school fb page.

Soccer and volleyball are under way and hockey is going to start very shortly. Our
Stdent Council is busy planning evenys for our students!  Stay tuned!!!

We are currently looking for 2 community members to join our SAC- if you know of
anyone who may be interested, please have them contact the school.
Looking forward to a wonderful year! If you have any questions or concerns, please
reach out 

Angela MacKinnon, Principal

Weather
Students in grades P-6 will be going outside daily, so please remind them to bring/wear appropriate
clothing. The weather is slowly changing and we don’t want anyone caught off-guard on a chilly day.



Important Dates:

October 2nd: Truth and Reconciliation Day Observance   
- No Classes.
October 6th: Deadline to order School Photos
October 9th: Thanksgiving - No Classes
October 11th: Grad Photos
October 16th: Grade 7 Immunizations
October 27th: October Conference - No Classes







·Parents are reminded not to send birthday party invitations to their child(rens)
classrooms as they will not be passed out in school. 
·Parents and visitors are more than welcome to visit the school. However, be sure
that you only go as far as the office. For our students’ security we ask that you don’t
go to coat racks, classrooms, the gym etc. during school hours. If you need to see
your child administration will call your child to the office for you.
·We also ask that parents communicate in their child(rens) agendas if there are any
after school arrangements, cafeteria instructions, and extracurricular activities that
need to be noted. We have over three hundred students from pre-primary to grade
12 and it is not possible for our secretary to manage all these arrangements or
changes in plans.
·Please ensure that you send your child to school with a water bottle. CBHECA does
not provide cups and we no longer have the older style water fountains – we have
water fill stations. 
·Students are not permitted into the school until 8:40am. Please do not drop your
child(ren) earlier than 8:40am as there is no one available to supervise your
child(ren) and the doors are locked.
·Parents of elementary students are encouraged to keep an extra set of clothes in
their child(ren)s school bag in-case they get wet during the school day. This
eliminates the need for phone calls home for dry clothes.

When picking up your student(s) before the end of day due to illness, appointment,
early dismissal or other reason, we are asking that you park your car in the parking
lot or next to the curb by the flagpole and come to the door to collect your
child(ren). 
Reminder: Bus loop is closed to all vehicles during school hours (8:30-3pm) and
parking in the bus loop after hours is not permitted – please use the parking lot when
dropping off students or picking up students.
We appreciate your support in keeping our students safe!!!

Student Pick-Up

 Reminders

Attendance and Engagement Policy
We will be sending emails at the beginning of every month regarding student
attendance - currently for grades 7-12.  If your child’s absenteeism is greater that
10%, you will receive an email.  A point of clarification - there is no longer what was
known as an excused absence.  An absence is an absence.  We encourage
parents/guardians to continue to call and inform us their student is absent and
provide the reason as this will be looked at in the event your student is
recommended by their teacher to not receive the credit for the course they have
missed more than 20% of the time.



The student-parent portal gives you real-time access to attendance, grades,
assignments, teacher comments, and school bulletins.  You access the portal using
your own user account.  For assistance, please reach out to the school for support.

Parent Portal

BREAKFAST PROGRAM
CBH continues to offer our daily breakfast program again this year!  We have yogurt,
cheese, bagels, fresh fruit, and milk available daily. On Fridays, we offer treats from
AuCoin’s Bakery in place of bagels.
This program is open to ALL students, no questions asked.  Some students do not
eat early, some are hungry again, some like to have something at school, some were
in a rush, etc. - whatever the reason, everyone has access to food at school!  We also
continue to offer snacks in the classroom when needed.
We sincerely appreciate community and RCE support to enable us to provide this
service for our students:)
Thank you to our dedicated volunteers who come in to prepare each morning,
Cheyenne, Barbara and Andrew for helping organize, and Ethna for picking up our
fresh fruit from the Margaree Coop every week. And thank you to the Margaree
Coop who keep an eye out for sales and cutting our fruit!
It truly takes a village!!!



Safe Arrival Policy

Dressing for the Weather

Although some days might not seem so cold at your home, when your children arrive
at CBHECA we get some good winds from the Atlantic Ocean that cause it to be

colder at the school. We ask that you be sure to dress your child(ren) warm so they
can enjoy their time outside at recess and lunch. It would also be appreciated if you
could pack an extra set of clothes in their backpacks for days that are wet. This way

we won’t need to call you to come in with new clothes

Please continue to be mindful of our Safe Arrival Policy for students in Grades P-6.
You should email cbh.office@srce.ca or call 902-235-7500 by 9:15am if they aren’t
attending school, even if the student’s bus is canceled. Please leave a message with
your name, your child’s name and reason for absence. If the school is not notified
and we are unable to reach a parent/guardian the RCMP may be contacted to ensure
the safety of the student.

Restorative Practices
CBHEC/A lead team: Mrs. Evans, Mr. LeBlanc, Mrs. McDaniel, Mrs. B MacKinnon, Mrs.
C MacKinnon

reduce social barriers to learning
engage more students
create a context for understanding and valuing diversity
nurture a sense of belonging
promote positive mental health

Restorative practices are rooted in restorative justice. They emphasize repairing the
harm done to people and relationships, rather than punishing people. By building
more supportive learning environments and focusing on social-emotional learning,
restorative practices can:
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